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Dear Parents and Carers 

 
Census 
The Semester Two census was conducted today 
and we will be funded for the rest of the year 
according to the information collated and 
submitted.  
 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD)  
The parents of students identified with learning 
adjustments, which have been included in the 
ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ data collection, should have received a 
letter on Thursday of this week.  Please direct any 
queries to the office. 
 
PEAC 
The Year 4 students will sit the PEAC selection test 
on Friday August 11 at school.  Notification to 
parents was sent home last week.  Additional notes 
are available from the office if you did not receive 
one. All students are expected to complete the 
testing. If you do not wish for your child to 
undertake the assessment, please send in a note to 
the class teacher before August 10.  
 
High School 
If your child is in Year 6 and you have not enrolled them into a high school for 2018.  I urge you to do this 
as soon as possible.  School enrolments need to be completed through the administration at the secondary 
school and not Lathlain Primary School. 
 
Attendance  

The Semester One audit of attendance has identified many school days being lost to 
in-term vacations. 1084 half days of student absences have been recorded for 
Lathlain Primary for in-term holidays for Semester One 2017. It is important to note 
that any absence from school will impact on student learning.  

Please read the information released by the Department of Education, which is avaiÌÁÂÌÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ 
newletter on this very topic. 
 
Online Safety 
Parental permission is required for all students to have information, video material or photos posted on 
any online service. For this reason, I request families to not post images from school on social media, You 
Tube or any other online facility. Your support is appreciated. 
 
Book Week 
To celebrate Book Week, the school is operating a short story competition with the theme 
Ȭ#ÒÏ×Óȭ.  Details are located at the front office or on flyers outside of classrooms. Entries 
close on Monday August 21.  A huge thank you to Ȱ#ÒÏ× "ÏÏËÓȱ for their generosity in 
donating the prizes of $20 book vouchers. 
 
 
 
 

                      DATES TO REMEMBER 

Mon 7 August  Primary Keyboards  

Edu Dance  

K1 & K3 Photos 

Uniform Shop open 2.45pm ð 3.15pm  

Tues 8 August  Assembly Senior 8.50am  

K2 & K4 Photos 

Wed 9 August  Edu Dance  

Thurs 10 August  Interschool Cross Country  

Massed Choir Rehearsal  

Fri 11 August  Uniform Shop open 8.50am to 9.20am  

Year 4 PEAC Testing 

Mon 14 August  Primary Keyboards  

Edu Dance  

Uniform Shop open 2.45pm ð 3.15pm  

Tues 15 August  Assembly Junior 8.50am  

School Council Meeting 5.30pm  

Wed 16 August  Edu Dance  

Thurs 17 August Year 3 - 6 Championship Races  

Fri 18 August  

 

Year 3 ð6 Athletics Championship Reserve  

Uniform Shop open 8.50am  to 9.20am  

Newsletter  

Tues 22 August  Athletics Jumps & Throws  

Thurs 24 August  Athletics Track/Games  

Fri 25 August  Daffodil Day  

Athletics Reserve Date  

Thurs 31 August Book Character Parade  
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Woolworths Earn and Learn  
Woolworths is operating ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÒÏÕÎÄ ÏÆ ȬÅÁÒÎ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÁÒÎȭ ÓÔÉÃËÅÒÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÔÒÁÄÅÄ ÆÏÒ educational 
resources.  The promotion is open until September 19. Can you assist us to collect as many as possible by 
the end date? We have three drop off locations Kindy, Pre-Primary and the office. Your help is greatly 
valued. 
 
Staffing Update  
#ÁÔÈÙ /ȭ$ÅÁ ×ÉÌÌ ÒÅÓÕÍÅ ÈÅÒ ÒÏÌÅ ÁÓ 0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌ ÁÓ ÏÆ -ÏÎÄÁÙ !ÕÇÕÓÔ χ ÁÎÄ ) ×ÉÌÌ ÏÎÃÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÔÁËÅ ÕÐ ÍÙ 
Deputy role.  I would like to thank the community for your support during my appointment as Acting 
Principal. 
 
Car Safety 
We have had some brazen attacks on cars and items stolen. Please check that your car is locked and that 
you have taken any valuables with you before leaving your car.  If you are aware of any details related to 
these incidences, I would be grateful if you reported them to the front office and the police. 
 

Annette Miller 

ACTING 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Friday 25 August 2017        

As in previous years merchandise will be sold on the day. Money raised will go towards 

Cancer Research. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICT MESSAGES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.daffodilday.com.au/
https://www.ag.gov.au/RightsAndProtections/CyberSecurity/Documents/PDF - Protecting Yourself Online - Second Edition - Booklet.pdf
https://www.daffodilday.com.au/get-involved/schools/dress/


 
ROUND TWO for Year 3 ɀ Year 6 Bebras Computational Thinking Challenge  

Students in Year 3 to Year 6 will have an opportunity to participate in an 

international student challenge promoting Computational Thinking (click on the 

link to watch a short video). Bebras is aligned with and supports information and 

communication technology curricula across Australia. Bebras Australia is run by 

CSIRO and funded by the Australian Government.  

Students who did not participate in the first round, earlier this year, received a 

consent form this week and are required to return it to the front office or Mrs 

Ionascu as soon as possible. The challenge runs in 28 August ɀ 8 September. 

Students will be registered by Mrs Ionascu once the form is returned and 

complete the challenge at school. Thank you for your support. For more 

information and practise sample tasks please visit https://www.bebras.edu.au/   

MATHS CHALLENGE FOR STUDENTS 
 

 
 

     P.E. NEWS FROM MR BAKER 
 
Last Sunday we had over 20 students turn up to a special Cross Country training session 

in preparation for the Interschool event next week. I was really blown away by this; on a 

Sunday morning where they could be doing whatever they liked, these students chose to 

prepare themselves to race.  Good preparation allows for higher performance, whether 

that be in or out of the classroom, and I think it really says something about these 

students when they are willing to give up their Sunday morning to train.  Thank you must also go to the 

parents who are extremely supportive of their children and willing to bring them along. It was also great to 

have some parents joining in the session as well and no hamstrings were injured which was also a plus. 

Students will participate in another session this Sunday.  Good luck for your races next week, you have set 

yourselves up for success.  

Volunteers  

I require some volunteers to help judge races during our Championship events on 

Thursday 17th August.  This will take place from 9am to about 12.15pm.  If you are 

available to help, please see me or leave your name with the front office staff.  

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VFcUgSYyRPg
https://www.bebras.edu.au/


 

CHOIR NEWS  
     The Senior Choir will be participating in the Massed Choir Festival later this term.  This year 

the event will be held at the Perth Concert Hall and with this larger venue, there is no cap on 

the number of tickets that can be purchased.  

Information regarding how to purchase tickets has gone home with students and been put onto Skoolbag. 

Follow the link below to book your tickets for the Festival ɀ bookings open at 10am on Monday 7 August. 
 

http://tickets.perthconcerthall.com.au/single/SYOS.aspx?p=9921&promo=2020 

Whole School Assembly 2017 
               1 August 2017 

 
Room Student of the  

     Month     he Month 
Room Virtue - KINDNESS  

Room  1 Milla B Room 1 Gabriella R 

Room 2 Taylor P Room 2 Sophie L 

Room 3 Clarissa T Room 3 Zayd D 

Room 4 Freya C Room 4 Grace G 

Room 5 Jade S Room 5 Tyler N 

Room 6 Alexandra G Room 6 Valen R 

Room 7 Tai H Room 7 Thomas R 

Room 8 Logan C Room 8 Arya C 

Room 9 Oliver T Room 9 Archer V 

Room 11 Lincoln K Room 11 Joshua V 

Room 12 Matthew D Room 12 Edward L 

Room 13 Tyler M Room 13 Daniel T 

Room 14 Cecilia L Room 14 Vanden H 

Room 15 Charlotte C Room 15 Belle N 

Room 16 Isla A Room 16 Sebastian S 

Room 17 Mya H Room 17 Eden W 

Room 18 Joshua M Room 18 Anne-Noelle P 

Room 19 Greta b Room 19 Ethan H 

 

Name the Canteen Winners  
 

Congratulations to Juliette S, Cecilia L, Amelie S, Asha C and Brodie H. 
4ÈÅÓÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÃÁÎÔÅÅÎ ÖÏÕÃÈÅÒ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÁÓÓÅÍÂÌÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÉÄÅÁ ÉÎ 
the Name the Canteen competition.   Thank you to all those who entered.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://tickets.perthconcerthall.com.au/single/SYOS.aspx?p=9921&promo=2020


 

 

 


